
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 22 May 2003 

18. SHIRLEY NEEDS ANALYSIS 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Advocate seeking support to conduct a survey to 

determine the need and viability of a local bus service to The Palms Shopping Centre and other 
services in that vicinity.  The survey would include the residents of the “Emmett Block” and some of the 
pensioner cottage complexes in the St Albans/Edgeware area.   

 
 The Board decided to support a survey to determine the need and viability of a local bus service to 

The Palms Shopping Centre and other services in that vicinity. 
 
 


